
about:blank


Page 2 of 2 

 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
MSC: Kimbrough/Jalomo 
Approved the meeting agenda.  

 
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

MSC: Kimbrough/Lofman 
Approved the meeting minutes of May 19, 2021 as presented. 

 
MSC: Kimbrough/Lofman 
Approved the meeting minutes of September 15, 2021 as presented. 
 

4. STUDENT SUCCESS AND EQUITY DATA TOOLS 
Dr. Brian Lofman stated that the Office of Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness has been 
working on a variety of student success and equity data tools and dashboards for some time.  One by 
one, each of the tools and dashboard were presented to the CPC and some were presented to the 
Academic Senate, Student Success and Equity Committee, other committees, and governance 
councils. Dr. Lofman also stated that the draft recommendations from the President’s Task Force on 
Race and Equity are being circulated; existing data tools and dashboard will be improved over time 
based on ongoing conversations on these issues.  Dr. Lofman invited Dr. Matthew Trengove to present 
on the tools/dashboard available.  Dr. Trengove shared a two-page resource of all tools and 
dashboard and stated that he would highlight a few.  He illustrated the enrollment success and 
transfer dashboard, impact of AB705 initiative, and program and service level metrics.  He noted that 
some data is updated every term while the CSU and UC data are updated annually.  The 
tools/dashboard are intended to provide quick access to the College’s data in response to questions, 
college planning and decision-making.   
 
The Student Success an Equity Data Tools presented by Dr. Trengove is available online.  In closing, Dr. 
Lofman thanked Dr. Trengove for his leadership and for all of his work. 
 

5. PLANNING FOR 2021-22 COUNCIL GOALS/FOCUS – Continued discussion 
Cheryl stated that the Academic Senate and some of its standing committees have set goals for the 
year and that she wanted to bring back this item for further discussion.  She projected the goals of the 
equivalent body to the CPC at Cabrillo College.  She asked if the CPC want to identify an area(s) to 
focus on this year or stay the course (receive presentations/review policy).  She suggested that the 
CPC could be a resource to the Governance Redesign Task Force.  Dave Beymer suggested to set one 
goal; support the activities of the President’s Task Force on Race and Equity.  The recommendations of 
the Task Force are not quite ready, but will be presented to the Academic Senate and CPC in the near 
future.  Carol Kimbrough suggested enrollment management based on the directive to offer more 
face-to-face cou
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6. COVID UPDATE 
Dr. Rodriguez reported that 


